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We have started our Summer Term on 

such a high as we were able to award 5 

winners for their incredible reading! They 

all enjoyed choosing their new book from 

our beloved vending machine!   

The children in Reception and 

Squirrels thoroughly enjoyed 

their visit from 

@littlecitynorthsurrey.  Thank 

you Lorna, for providing such a 

fun role play city for the 

children to explore, play and 

learn in.  We all loved the 

experience! 

Wow!  Look at the new sandpit and play area 
in the nursery garden!  The children 
absolutely love it.  Thank you so much to 
@innovisionland - it’s amazing! 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100086005376237


 

Good morning. 

We have had another busy and productive week here at Pyrford and it is wonderful that the sun is starting to 

come out a bit more, although typically not today it seems!    

Yesterday I went to visit the Year 4 children on their residential trip at Hindleap Warren.  It was a lovely, sunny 

day for them.  Luckily the weather was good as they were partaking in the ‘River Walk’, which actually involved 

walking in the river.  They were covered in mud and their wellies were full of water, but they were in very good 

spirits.  I would like to extend thanks to the staff who have gone with them and hope that they get the chance to 

catch up on some sleep at the weekend.   

The children who stayed behind didn’t miss out, as others and I took them to Charrington Manor Care Home, 

where they had a fantastic time with the residents.  They enjoyed a colouring competition and playing balloon 

volleyball; it was wonderful to see the generations mix.  The children wanted to go again the next day and were 

very disappointed that they weren’t able to.   

A reminder to those parents whose children have been offered a place for Reception in September to please 

accept your place as soon as possible.  We can’t wait to have you here and will inform you of next steps very 

soon.   

Next Wednesday our choir will be attending the Dorking Halls Music Festival.  We are very proud of them and 

know that they will shine like the stars that they are.  Thank you to Mrs. Gill and Miss Dennis for leading the 

choir and taking them.   

We have a large range of clubs running this term and the take-up has been fantastic.  Please see the website for 

all of the opportunities that the children have that extend beyond the curriculum.  We are always looking for 

volunteers who could run after school clubs for us, so if you have any time and a passion for a certain sport or 

other activity, then please email into the office and let us know.   

I would like to thank all of you who took part in the recent parents’ survey.   Your feedback has been so useful in 

our planning for the future and we want to share with you some of that planning.  This week we are focussing 

on Progress - please see the following page for more details. 

We are currently in full planning mode for the King’s Coronation and are planning a series of fun experiences 

and opportunities for the children to be involved with, in order to mark this historic occasion.  More information 

will follow soon.   

Finally, I would like to extend a very Happy Eid to our families who are celebrating this weekend.   

Rachel Clement 

Head of School 
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SWIMMING 

 

Swimming starts officially w/c 1st May, but due to school trips and Bank Holidays, there are 

some sessions next week. 

The table below shows the regular lesson times for each class and the dates of the 

additional sessions. 

Please make sure that your child brings in their swimming kit on a Monday in case we have 

to swap year group sessions. 

Year 3 children should wear their PE kit to school on Fridays when they have swimming to ease changing. 

Swimming hats must be worn in the pool.  They should also bring named goggles. 

Verruca socks should be worn if your child has a verruca. 

We are still short of helpers in a number of classes, especially Beech, Cedar, Hawthorn, Elm, Juniper and Maple. 

Please email office@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk if you can help, even if not every week. 

  
 

CLASS REGULAR SWIMMING DAY & 

TIMES HELPERS REQUIRED 

FIRST REGULAR  

SWIMMING SESSION 

EXTRA SESSION 

Beech Wednesday 10:00 - 12:00 10th May Friday 28th April 

Hazel Wednesday 08:30 - 10:30 10th May Friday 28th April 

Oak Monday 08:30 - 10:30 15th May Wednesday 26th April 

Pine Monday 10:00 - 12:00 15th May Wednesday 26th April 

Cedar Monday 12:45 - 14:45 15th May Wednesday 26th April 

Hawthorn Wednesday 12:45 - 14:45 10th May Friday 28th April 

Elm Friday 10:00 - 12:00 5th May n/a 

Juniper Friday 12:45 - 14:45 5th May n/a 

Maple Friday 08:30 - 10:30 5th May n/a 

Why you should take devices out of your child’s bedroom overnight? 

 

Natterhub have drawn on their Data Report 2021/22 to set out their views on the key 
reasons that children should not have devices in their bedrooms overnight: 
 

https://natterhub.com/blog/why-you-should-take-devices-out-of-your-childs-bedroom-overnight 
 

https://natterhub.com/blog/why-you-should-take-devices-out-of-your-childs-bedroom-overnight
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Diary Dates 

Fri 21 Apr 15:15-15:45 Yrs R, 1 & 2 Friendly Friday 

Wed 26 April 16:00-20:00 Primary Music Festival 

(KS2 choir) 

Fri 28 Apr 15:15-15:45 Yrs 3 & 4 Friendly Friday 

Mon 1 May BANK HOLIDAY 

Wed 3 May Yr R to Godstone Farm 

Fri 5 May Royal/Red White & Blue Mufti Day to 

celebrate the Coronation & Sponsored Fun Run 

Fri 5 May 15:15-15:45 Yrs 5 & 6 Friendly Friday 

Mon 8 May BANK HOLIDAY 

w/c 8 May SATS Week 

Tue 16 May Y4 Rainforest Workshop 

Wed 17 May Author Visit 

Thu 18 May Numeracy Day (KS1 & KS2) 

Fri 19 May Y5 to Hampton Court 

Mon 29 May - Fri 2 Jun HALF TERM HOLIDAY 

MON 5 Jun INSET DAY 

Wed 7 Jun Y5/6 District Sports 

Mon 12 Jun Y5 Away Day @ Fullbrook School 

Tue 13 Jun Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral 

Tue 13 Jun YN/YR Minibeast Workshop 

Thu 15 Jun Y2 to The Lookout Discovery Centre 

Fri 16 Jun 15:15-15:45 Yrs R, 1 & 2 Friendly Friday 

Wed 21 Jun Y3/4 District Sports 

Wed 21 Jun Y4 Chinese Dragon Workshop 

Wed 21 Jun Y6 Lego Robotics Workshop 

Thu 22 Jun Y1 to Merrist Wood 

Fri 23 Jun 15:15-15:45 Yrs 3 & 4 Friendly Friday 

Sat 24 Jun 18:00 Annual Brass Concert @ CoGS 

Thu 29 Jun Y3 Activity Day - 2 classes tbc 

Fri 30 Jun Y3 Activity Day - 1 class tbc 

Fri 30 Jun Y5 Trip to Wildwood 

Tue 4 Jul am KS2 Sports Day 

Thu 6 Jul am EYFS/KS1 Sports Day 

 

 

Fri 7 Jul 15:15-15:45 Yrs 5 & 6 Friendly Friday 

Mon 10 - Fri 14 Jul Y6 Residential to Osmington Bay 

Fri 21 Jul Term Ends 

Some of the children visited Charrington Manor Care Home this week. 

They participated in a drawing competition with the residents and blew 

them away with their artistic abilities! They finished off their time with a 

game of balloon volleyball! All the children and residents had so much 

fun and the residents look forward to seeing our children again soon.  
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